Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 7th November 2022 at 7.30pm in The Church Foyer
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, David Greenwood, Steve Burden (Church Warden), David Rogers, John Haughan, Sue Thatcher, Jo Davies, Isaac Davies, Sarah Benelli, 

Apologies

Andy Kingston-Smith, Louise Woodward, Andrea Duncan, Duncan DeGruchy
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Church Foyer

2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting by asking us to reflect and pray regarding the current climate crisis and Psalm 24 was read, followed by prayer committing the evening to The Lord
3. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 5/9/22
There was one correction noted to the PCC Minutes of Monday 5th September 2022 on the Fabric report – it is an ‘expansion’ vessel and not a ‘tank’. With this correction, the minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 3/10/22
The SC Minutes of Monday 3rd October 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
4. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 9/5/22
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 4/7/22
· Feeding Families.  Josh circulated a very thorough written report prior to the meeting and Sarah B also gave a verbal report. She informed that training for the project had occurred and the training consisted of the aims of the project, the practicalities, food hygiene, on-line safeguarding training was completed, fire plan and how we engage with others.  There are about 50 volunteers, the first event is next Monday and they are targeting families.  They have sent out flyers via the Health Visitors, midwifery, Church of England School, Ashchurch School and the GP surgery.  They are also linked in with the Foodbank.  Stephen thanked both Josh and Sarah for the update, the level of detail and enthusiasm that has been put into the project
· Steve B updated on the Solar Panel application.  He is awaiting a reply from the DAC

· KL has now retired and was very grateful for his Thank-you gift voucher.  There has been some expression of interest on the Verger vacancy and there has been one applicant to date

· Safeguarding training.  The PCC needs to comply with safeguarding training:
Basic, Foundation and Raising Awareness Domestic Abuse.


Action:  All PCC members to complete their safeguarding training
5. Treasurers’ Report
Simon circulated the Income and Expenditure prior to the meeting.  He reports that the figures look very healthy and encouraging
Simon informed that the Diocese has frozen the Parish Share this year at £85611.  It was proposed that Holy Trinity pay the full Parish Share in 2023.
Proposed:  Simon H

Seconder:  Allen S

Vote:  Unanimous
Stephen thanked Simon and reminded the PCC that Simon is stepping down as Treasurer after the APCM in April 23 and a new treasurer will have to be sought

6. Safeguarding.

Duncan circulated the Safeguarding report and Action Plan prior to the meeting and asked if the PCC could approve the Action Plan.  Stephen talked us through the action plan as Duncan could not be present at the meeting and informed that we have moved to level 2 on the Safeguarding Dashboard and progressing.  There needs to be a policy for ex-offenders, training for Key roles and a leadership pathway.  There also needs some clarification on when to take up references for volunteers etc.  Stephen informed that it is a Diocese requirement to complete the Dashboard and this is a huge culture change for Churches 
Duncan also sent an email, in his absence, regarding the Welcome Table’s organisational chart diagram.   It was confirmed that Safeguarding comes under Stephen W and the PCC.  He is also proposing that a dedicated person is considered to follow -up with references for the safer recruitment process.  Duncan will follow-this up
It was proposed that the PCC approve the Safeguarding Action Plan as outlined
Proposed:  Jo D

Seconder:  Julian

Vote: Unanimous

Duncan was thanked for being so productive and taking this forward

7. Fabric report
Sara informed that they are exploring costs of a possible Heat Pump due to the condensation from the hall boiler
The project on the Churchyard is steadily progressing. They have purchased bulbs, shrubs etc.  There is still some tidying-up to be completed and the purchase of some water-butts

A more comprehensive assessment is required for the stonework to the East Window.  The SC has agreed the sum of £350 to complete this assessment
Pointing needs to be completed and B Sweets have quoted £4400 but this is awaiting a new assessment.
New ceiling tiles in room 4 have been purchased to replace the vents to reduce heat loss from room 4

Sara confirmed that the cleaners are now coming into the Hall x 2 weekly to clean
The Insurance company have agreed cover for The Welcome Table project


     Stephen thanked Sara and Steve for their work
8. Health and Safety

H&S Polies are on the Church website, which were last approved in 2021.  KL was previously our H&S rep but now that he has stepped-down a replacement needs to be sought.  Stephen has discussed the role with someone who may be interested but it was also suggested that he advertises the role in the weekly mailchimp (it was agreed that the mailchimp is long and perhaps bullet points could be used to aid easier reading)

9. Staffing Committee

Louise sent a report prior to the meeting as she was unable to be present and David R gave a verbal report.   He informed that LR is now the link person for HH (although he has not been involved in this process) and she has already met with HH. The additional bank holiday next year for the King’s coronation has been added, as previously agreed and Louise has contacted the Diocese for a Menopause Policy which she will bring to the PCC to approve and added to the Wellbeing section in the Staff Handbook.  David confirmed that a staffing committee meeting is to be arranged.

Stephen informed that all staff are doing a great job and Lucy is heavily involved with Directing the Narnia Performance which is due to stage this month.  Please encourage all to attend as it is a good opportunity to invite the community into the Church.  
10. Medical Centre Chaplaincy
Two documents were circulated prior to the meeting, prepared by SH outlining the proposal for a Chaplain at the medical centre.  

It was suggested by Stephen W that the PCC would like to support this venture from the current Mission Account as it is likely that there will be a surplus of funds in the Mission Support Account at the end of December.  He agreed with the suggestion that this should be supported by all the Churches across the town. Holy Trinity could certainly look at our own level of support for next year’s Mission Support budget.
Stephen W also suggested that if any member of the Church would like the PCC to consider a donation from any surplus money in our Mission support budget to please let Simon H know and this will be considered, along with the Chaplaincy ministry, at the December SC meeting
11. Mission and Evangelism
Sarah B informed that that there had been successful engagement at the Mop Fair and the testimony booklet was well received, with more needing to be reprinted.  Copies are still available
12. Eco Church

Sara informed that there was nothing further to report.
Stephen thanked all for works completed so far and it is a credit to Lucy for the vegetable garden and the Chutney made by JH from the tomatoes grown in the Churchyard kitchen garden– which was delicious and a great success
13. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  Events booked –
· Narnia Production

· Experience Christmas

· Mitton Manor School

· Church Christmas party

· SP student singing

· Welcome table

· Puppet Practice

· Discovering Britain/UCA

· Roses Theatre meeting

· Birthday party x 2

Jo asked the PCC if they could consider underwriting any financial shortcomings with the Christmas party if necessary, as they have deliberately kept the price of the tickets low so that they are affordable to all.  There was a discussion on whether this would be in keeping with the Charity Commission’s guidelines and it was thought that a free-will offering should be made instead if there is any shortfall.  The tickets are on sale at a cost of £10 each and please let Jo know if you would like to attend the Christmas Party for catering purposes 
14. Correspondence
None
15. The meeting closed at 9.14pm
It was agreed to work towards a 9.30pm deadline for the close of the PCC meetings and have an extraordinary meeting between if needed for a long/big subject

The meeting closed with prayer thanking God for the life of our Church, our community and the opportunity to reach out to the community
The date of the next SC Meeting:  5th December 2022
Please see the attached new dates for the 2023 PCC and SC meeting
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